
Term 2, Week 2  28 April 2021 

Quality education in a caring environment  

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 

Phone  02 6993 1270 

Fax   02 6993 1779 

Term 2, Week 2 

Hay Happenings 
 

Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Principal’s Report 
 
ANZAC Day 

Thank you to all staff and students who turned out for the 

ANZAC Day march on Sunday. It was an impressive roll up to 

commemorate the 106th anniversary of the Gallipoli landing. The 

students looked wonderful in their summer uniforms and were 

well represented in the march. Thanks to our captains Matilda 

Nisbet, Dan Jamieson, Emily Taylor and Archie Houston for 

leading our students in the march and representing our school in 

laying a wreath at the ANZAC service. It is most important that 

our children learn and continue the strong traditions of ANZAC 

Day for our future generations. 

NAPLAN 

NAPLAN testing will occur between the dates 11-14 May for 

students in Year 3 and Year 5. Students will complete language 

and writing tests on Tuesday 11th May, reading tests on 

Wednesday 12th May and numeracy tests on Thursday 13th May. 

Any students who miss tests will have the opportunity to catch 

up on Friday 14th May. Results of these tests should be available 

later in the year. 

Attendance 

Attendance at school is most important and any student enrolled 

in a NSW school is required to attend school each day it is open 

for instruction. Principals are legally responsible for maintaining 

accurate records of student attendance. When reasons for 

absences are provided to the school by parents, principals are 

accountable for their decision to record a student’s absence as 

justified. Principals may decline to accept as satisfactory an 

explanation for an absence and will record that absence as 

unjustified. Principals may also request medical certificates if 

illness occurs frequently or is prolonged. It is the responsibility of 

parents or carers to make sure that their children attend school 

each day. It is important to understand that parents (including 

carers) may be prosecuted if children of compulsory school age 

have recurring numbers of unjustified absences from school. The 

Home School Liaison Officer, employed by the Department of 

Education, monitors attendance at our school on a regular basis 

and will contact parents if concerns exist. 

Bullying – The Facts 

Bullying is an ongoing and deliberate misuse of power in 

relationships through repeated verbal, physical and/or social 

behaviour that intends to cause physical, social and/or 

psychological harm. It can involve an individual or a group 

misusing their power, or perceived power, over one or more 

persons who feel unable to stop it from happening. Bullying can 

happen in person or online, via various digital platforms and 

devices and it can be obvious (overt) or hidden (covert). Bullying 

behaviour is repeated, or has the potential to be repeated, over 

time (for example, through sharing of digital records). Single 

incidents and conflict or fights between equals, whether in person 

or online, are not defined as bullying. However, these conflicts 

need to be addressed and resolved. 

Winter Uniform 

Presently the weather is very changeable. Students are to wear 

their winter uniforms to school so that they remain warm at all 

times. The uniform options include a navy tunic, white blouse, 

navy tights and black shoes or long grey pants, blue shirt, grey 

socks and black shoes. Jumpers are worn with both options and 

must be navy in colour. School ties are optional for all. 
 

Have a good week! 

 

Suzanne Murphy 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 

people. 

I can respect all 

property. 

I can be in the 

right place. 

28 April 2021 

ANZAC Day 

STAR 

Assembly 

30 APRIL 

12pm 
 

School Hall 
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Western Riverina Netball Trials 

Well done to Poppy Barnes and Laila Wilson who travelled 

to Narrandera on Thursday 22nd April to trial for the 

Western Riverina Netball Team. Although the girls were 

unsuccessful in the selection, they both had a wonderful 

day and gained a lot of experience in the trials.  

Riverina Rugby League Trials 

Well done to Kyper Woods who travelled to Leeton on 

Friday 23rd April to trial for the U11 Riverina Rugby League 

Team. Kyper had a tough day and didn’t see much of the 

ball, but when he did he managed to score two tries. 

Kyper unfortunately was not selected for the team, but 

had a great day developing his skills.  

Riverina Boys Soccer Trials 

Well done to Hilton Hargreaves and Ned Williamson who 

travelled to Wagga on Monday 26th April to trial for the 

Riverina Boys (Football) Soccer Team. Congratulations to 

Hilton who was named a shadow player for the team and 

has his fingers crossed that he gets the call up for the 

carnival in Term 3. 

NSWPSSA State Tennis Championships 

Hilton Hargreaves is participating in the NSWPSSA State 

Tennis Championships in Broadmeadow this week. We 

wish him all the best for the competition and look forward 

to hearing about it upon his return.  

NSWPSSA Netball Knockout 

Good luck to the Hay Public School netball team and Miss 

Jamieson who travel to Griffith on Friday to play Griffith 

North in Round 2 of the NSWPSSA State Knockout 

Competition. These girls have been training hard with Miss 

Jamieson a we wish them all the best for a great game.  

Riverina AFL Team 

Good luck to Archie Houston who 

will represent the Riverina and play 

in the NSWPSSA State AFL    

Championships, held in Byron Bay 

next week.  

 

Cross Country 

Our annual cross country carnival will be held on Thursday 

20th May 2021 (Week 5, Term 2). The run will commence 

at approximately 12:30pm, with the 8/9 year boys, 

followed by 8/9 year girls. Children will assemble in the 

shelter at 12:00pm and walk to Bushy Bend with their 

classroom teacher. Games will be organised between 

races. 8, 9 and 10 year olds will complete a 2km loop, 

while 11,12 and 13 year olds complete a 3km loop. 

Sensible footwear should be worn and a water bottle 

carried (if desired). Parental help is needed to supervise 

the course. If you are able to assist please contact Mrs 

Houston. The first four place-getters in each age division 

qualify for the District Cross Country to be held on 

Thursday 27th May 2021, in Deniliquin. 

SPORTS REPORT 

CANTEEN NEWS 
Lunch Orders 

Please make sure that money that is put in paper bags is 

secured (maybe put into a zip lock bag inside the paper 

bag). We have been having instances where money has 

been incorrect due to the possibility of it falling out of the 

bag. 

Clothing Pool 

Located at the canteen. Opening hours are 12pm to 

1:15pm daily. Please sign in at the front office on entry into 

school. 
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Issue 3 - Orders Due  

Friday 7 May 

Weekly Attendance Rates 

Week Ending: 23 April 2021 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IS YOUR CHILD MISSING TOO MUCH SCHOOL? 

Attendance Facts 

• Well-done to 3/4D for their outstanding attendance last 

week; 

• We have had an excellent start to Term 2.  Please keep 

up the good work; 

• Well done to all classes who achieved over 90% attend-

ance last week; 

• Children are required to attend school every day unless 

sick; 

• A medical certificate is required for illnesses over 3 days; 

• Children who attend school regularly are prepared for 

success in school and in life; 

• Children who attend school regularly are more engaged 

in their learning; 

• Children who attend school regularly develop healthy life 

habits; 

• Children who attend school regularly feel more connect-

ed to their community and develop important social skills 

and friendships; and 

• Students who attend school regularly are set up for a 

strong future. 

1 3/4D 99.11% 

2 6S 98.86% 

3 KCW 98.73% 

4 KR 98.68% 

5 3/4B 97.32% 

6 5J 96.84% 

7 2H 91.67% 

8 5/6CH 90.22% 

9 89.00% 1P 

95.58% Week 1 Attendance 

2021 Attendance 94.14% 

REMINDER TO PAY 

Please start making 
final payments to the 

front office 
 

Part payments are 
most welcome 

9th - 11th June 
$340 

 

ONLY 6 WEEKS    
TO GO! 

Stage 3 Excursion - Canberra 

If your child will not be attending please       

advise the front office ASAP. 

$50 DEPOSIT REQUIRED ASAP 
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TERM 2 2021 

7 May Mothers’ Day Assembly 

12-14 May Life Education 

13 May P&C Meeting - 2pm 

19-20 May Healthy Kids Bus Stop 

20 May Cross Country 

HPS Payment Coupon 
 

Name:__________________________________ 

Total Payment  $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 

or by Parents Online Payments on website 
 

Payment is required for ALL performances 

Fees  

General Contribution $35.00 

Subject Fees $20.00 

Performances  

Life Education FREE 

12th - 14th May  

Brilliant at being Resilient FREE 

23rd June     ** Performance now free ** 

Sussing out our Solar System $6.00 

22nd July  

Rock It FREE 

10th November  

2021 Excursions 
Excursion pre-payments are now   

being accepted at the front office. 

Excursions  

Kindergarten - 20th October  

Altina Wildlife Park 
$40 

Stage One - 22nd October 

Griffith  Regional Theatre - Pete the 
Sheep 

$40 

Stage Two - 13th - 14th September 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill 
TBC 

Stage Three - 9th - 11th June 

Canberra 
$340 

NEW COVID RULES FOR HPS 
• Parents are asked to continue to Kiss n 

Drop at the school gate 

• Visitors/Parents need to sign in using the 

QR code and sign in sheet located in the 

front office if coming on school grounds 

• STAR Assemblies - Two parents per award 

recipient by invitation only 

• Merit Assemblies - One parent per award 

recipient by invitation only 

• It is recommended that we still need to 

adhere to 1.5m physical distancing 

University of NSW International Competitions 

Please complete the entry form and return it to the 
yellow box in the front office by FRIDAY 18th JUNE 
2021 - NO LATE ENTRIES WILL BE ACCEPTED 
 

Name: _______________________________Year__________ 

Class:_____________________ 

Please tick 
 

□ ICAS Writing - 9/8    $20.00 

□ ICAS Digital Technologies - 10/8   $15.00 

□ ICAS English - 17/8    $15.00 

□ ICAS Science - 23/8    $15.00 

□ ICAS Spelling - 24/8    $15.00 

□ ICAS Maths - 31/8    $15.00 

□ All of the above     $95.00 

 

TOTAL PAYMENT ENCLOSED: $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or 
 

Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au        

Click on “Make a Payment”  

School Banking Day  
Monday is School 

Banking Day 
 

Students should bring in their weekly deposit to the 

front office first thing in the morning. 


